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TIDWORTH POLO CLUB
TEDWORTH PARK

TIDWORTH

WILTSHIRE SP9 7AH

Tel: 01980 846705 (Office); 01980 650513 (Chukkas/Hire)

01980 842558 (Fax); 94342 2513 (Military)

07710 176410 (Mobile)

Email: info@tidworthpolo.com 

Website: www.tidworthpolo.com
4th January 2016

TIDWORTH POLO CLUB REPORT TO THE ARMY POLO ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 26 FEBRUARY 2016


The most recent event in the busy life of your Polo club is the start of polo in the new all weather arena in the Tidworth Equestrian Centre. We held a well attended inaugural tournament on the official opening of the Arena by the outgoing Garrison Commander Col. James Denny OBE. He named it after Brig John Wright MBE who did so much to develop the project. 
The winter season for Tidworth Arena Polo has started with all that is involved leaving little time for staff and horses to recoup from the summer. In order that we can cope with this exciting new venture we have started in a low key manner to be able to assess demand and give people time to realise what a gem of an opportunity this will be to learn polo and to bring more of the military into the sport. 
After a slow start but a very successful inaugural tournament on the 28th November, we are beginning to attract interest. Instruction is now busy and the successful summer format for Friday instructional chukkas has meant introducing the same on Wednesdays. 

One area that is a great success is the cooperation we now have with H4H whose activity is increasing by the week. I was thrilled to see an H4H Phoenix team play in the Inaugural tournament. The target is to enable them to enter the Captains & Subs in 2016!

Despite winter polo being something of a loss leader at this stage, I believe that there is the demand and that by the next winter season many more will have experienced the thrill of polo which in turn will start to contribute financially to the success of the club as a whole.

SUMMER SEASON
 2015 was another successful year, our membership increased and we saw yet another  increase in activity from the Army, once again instructional chukkas were invariably full. Individual clinics and lessons were also much sought after which shows how effective our coaching and instruction programme is. 
The following statistics emphasise the clubs contribution to Military Polo:

Figures in brackets (2014)
Unit Memberships 5 (5) 

Individual Military members 78 (70) of which 69 (47) were Army.
Teams in the Captains & Subalterns 20 – a record (18)

Teams in the AGC Tournament 10 (11)

Teams in the RA cup 9 – a record (8)

The club played approximately 2158 match and club chukkas with approx 

1000 (646) played by Army teams and individuals.
Instruction was given to  101 (76) individuals.
Support in the form of financial subsidies to members of ApoloA increased substantially
 in 2015, This form of subsidy is an integral part of and vital to the success of the club and 
TPC continues to do everything in its power to ensure that we give the quality and support

the Army should expect. It needs to be mentioned that the co-operation and communication

between the Director of ApoloA and TPC management has been excellent and is key to the

success of TPC. Highlights such as Captains & Subalterns, AGC and RA tournaments have

been added to with visiting overseas military teams whose hosting has been improved with

the newly renovated Old Club house. 

The Rundle Cup once again was blessed with good weather, even if not quite the heat of 2014, fewer cars but a greater footfall gives us estimated crowd numbers very similar to 2014,s 6000. With the Army sneaking victory over the RN we look forward to another close contest on the 9th July 2016. Captains & Subalterns – despite the necessary change of date a record 20 teams participated, with more camp followers, however the finals were rain affected which deprived us of the usual photo opportunities. In 2016 the date will be 16/17 July. 
The Best of British was again a success with approximately 3000 people in attendance and all three services taking part.  The day was affected by weather hence the crowds were fewer than last but the organisers are keen to continue into the third year and will be back again on the 29th May.
Financials; I say every year that the club's future depends on our ability to raise funds for the long term improvement in facilities, whilst remaining affordable for all. This will forever remain our challenge and this difficult balance will only take place if we make a profit. I am pleased to report that we  believe we will have made a small profit. I also take this opportunity to let you know that the management has put this potential profit back into much needed machinery, a set of harrows for maintenance of the paddocks, an aerator for the grounds, a mower for paddock topping but also for additional cutting of grounds and finally a much needed replacement Tractor. A total investment of £27500. 

In 2016 we will be faced with increasing costs of labour (min wage increases plus work place pensions), together with increases in horse feed. 

 In 2015 we were very grateful for a grant from Army Sports Board to cover ground improvement of £3500 which together with TPC's investment of £3200 enabled us to continue our efforts to improve Fisher ground, this included aerating, sand and fen soil mix cover and a complete over seeding which was done in October and has taken well. We saw an improvement this year from similar work done in 2014 and it is essential to continue this work annually, but we also need to do the same for Tattoo. We will once again apply to Army Sports Board for its continued support, but will also request assistance from CSPA as TPC,s investment funds are exhausted from this years capital expenditure.

In 2016 we have another busy programme of fixtures and instruction, I believe this club has a lot to offer potential Sponsors and we will be continuing our efforts on this front. We were pleased with our collaboration with KRH in obtaining a small sponsorship for their two teams from Exton Park English Sparkling Wine. Exton wish to continue and enhance the KRH Cup day which in 2016 will be 6/7th August.
Our club annual magazine has been well received and has grown in the last three years thanks to good contributions from the three services, in particular from Army Units, which we hope will continue. The deadline for contributions is Mid March.

The Lease
I quote from last years report “The Director CSPA will have updated all on the proposed lease agreements, which will be an important part of the Andrews managements year and for the future of Polo at Tidworth but for members will have little effect on their day to day polo life.”

As yet there is no sign of a lease, maybe 2016 will see some progress! However, I am pleased to say that I was correct in saying that this had little effect on members day to day polo life.

 One of the great investments made in 2015  by CSPA was the total renovation/ restoration of the Old Office. This is now rented to TPC and used as a Training Center and Event venue. We hope to attract more use of it in 2016, which will also assist CSPA to recoup some of its iinvestment. 

Thanks to a very successful end of season ball we donated £500 to Wiltshire Air Ambulance and started a fund to provide for the building of a Wooden/electric Horse and cage. This will be useful to all members but in particular act as a further aid for our new development of working as the Training centre for H4H Polo.

The first club chukkas of 2016 will start on 6th April and the start of season drinks party on the 16th April. 

 Finally, “Charges for 2016”. Attached to this letter are the charges for 2016. Membership, all instruction and Entry fees will remain the same as 2015. Pony Hire will increase by £5 along with Livery which will be increased by £5 per horse per week, to reflect the increase in costs. 

Chris Andrews
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